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May 29, 2018

The Honorable Joe McDermott

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
The enclosed proposed ordinance authorizes Harborview Medical Center (HMC) to process their own warrants rather than having the warrants processed by the accounts payable unit of the County’s Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD). Warrants are used to pay for expenses and are similar to check payments.  
A change in Washington State law that became effective in June 2016 allows a county hospital fund to issue their own warrants under specific authorizations. RCW 36.62.290 states that “warrants may be issued by the hospital administrator for the hospital, if authorized by the County legislative authority and the County treasurer.”
On February 21, 2018, FBOD received a request from HMC’s Executive Director (the hospital’s administrator) to authorize HMC to process their own warrants. FBOD’s director, acting in his capacity as the County’s designated treasurer, approved the request on April 13, 2018 subject to the adoption of the proposed ordinance and the conditons set forth in the ordinance. The two letters are attached for reference.  

King County’s accounts payable unit currently processes 1,200 warrants per month for Harborview’s business operations. The current process is inefficient because it duplicates the work in maintaining accounting records between HMC and King County. For example, if warrants need to be canceled, reissued, voided or changed, it creates duplicate work for HMC staff and extra processing for the County’s accounts payable staff. Allowing HMC to issue their own warrants will reduce waste in the payment process and provide better customer service to vendors and contractors.  
The proposed ordinance contributes to King County’s Strategic Plan goals of fostering service excellence and financial stewardship. 
If you have any questions, please contact Ken Guy, FBOD director, at 206-263-9254.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

   Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES

Danielle Hinz, Chief Procurement Officer, Procurement and Payables   

   Section, FBOD, DES

Sherry Stroud, Accounts Payable Supervisor, Procurement and Payables Section, FBOD, DES
